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Articulation: Gilstrap mentioned important topics in the works: 
CalGETC, associate degree changes, Ethnic Studies requirement for 
local associate degrees (likely in fall 2024), common course numbering 
system. 
 
Vanatta gave a heads up to the reps re: follow-up emails to faculty 
regarding their COR submissions from June. Reps are CC’d but don’t 
necessarily need to take action (will make clear when reps’ attention 
needed). Plans to begin sending those emails this/next week. 
 
Fine Arts: Gomes reported that Photography dept. working on creating 
noncredit certs. Noted division CC had been holding meetings on Zoom 
since pre-COVID and has received a lot of pushback for trying to now 
hold in-person meetings. 
 
Apprenticeship: Myres reported division has onboarded a new 
Apprenticeship program in Aerospace; Sheet Metal dept. updating 
hours/units on some courses. Excited to announce the opening of a 
new Sheet Metal training facility in Livermore! 
 
Kinesiology: No updates to report. 
 
Kuehnl mentioned recent discussion at Academic Senate re: reps who 
are unable to attend meetings, and the possibility of requiring reps to 
attend meetings—would need to be a conversation at CCC if we want 
to enforce. Schultheis noted that in prior years, as Bio Health rep, was 
unable to attend meetings during a particular quarter, but always 
ensured that another from the division could attend. Armerding believes 
that as long as one rep from a division can attend, should be fine since 
each division casts only one vote, especially because there’s a lot of 
work that a curriculum rep does aside from attending meetings. Painter 
agreed that there are many different parts to service as a rep, aside 
from attending CCC meetings. Gomes noted that on COOL Committee, 
“alternate” reps are assigned (also approved by Senate); believes it is 
good to have consistency when it comes to CCC attendance (vs. 
attending only once in a while). LRC rep asked about duration of reps’ 
appointments—
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